

janet.tomlin@nationaltrust.org.uk Direct line: +44 (0) 1672 538013

29 May 2015



Mr David W G Ridley
Senior Coroner for Wiltshire and Swindon
Wiltshire & Swindon Coroner's Office
26 Endless Street
Salisbury
Wiltshire
SP1 1DP

Dear Mr Ridley

## Response to Regulation 28 Report – Fatal Accident on 29 August 2014

I am replying to your report dated 17 April 2015, concerning the death of Patrick Derek Sturtivant following a collision on the A303 on 29 August 2014. Please accept these comments as the response from me, as General Manager for the Wiltshire Landscape property portfolio, for and on behalf of the National Trust.

I have not been able to find a record of any discussions between PC Appleton and the National Trust regarding the possible closing of the terminal section of Byway 11. My comments are therefore based entirely on the report, and the supporting traffic management and road safety assessment.

We would be supportive of a proposal to close the terminal 600 metre section of Byway 11, downgrade this to a Bridleway, and divert the Right of Way along a permissive path to Byway 12 if this is a step that Wiltshire Council wish to take.

With regard to the second recommendation, the National Trust is contributing to discussions with the Department for Transport about proposals for a tunnel for the A303 and we note that the Report has already been sent to the Secretary of State for Transport.

Yours sincerely

General Manager

Wiltshire Landscape Property Portfolio

National Trust Avebury Estate Office High Street Avebury Wiltshire SN8 1RF Tel: +44 (0)1672 53925

Tel: +44 (0)1672 539250 Fax: +44 (0)1672 538038 www.nationaltrust.org.uk President: HRH The Prince of Wales Regional Chair: Clare Broom Regional Director: Mark Harold

Registered office: Heelis, Kemble Drive, Swindon, Wiltshire SN2 2NA

Registered charity number 205846



To

David W G Ridley

From

Janet Tomlin

Date

29 May 2015

Subject

Response to Regulation 28 Report to Prevent Future Deaths, 17 April 2015

Please find enclosed the response to the Regulation 28 letter dated 17 April 2015.

As discussed with the Coroner's office on 28 May 2015, whilst both Tim Parker (as Chairman) and Janet Tomlin (as General Manager) were both originally contacted, there will not be two separate replies; this is the collective response from the National Trust.

National Trust Avebury Estate Office High Street Avebury Wiltshire SN8 1RF Tel: +44 (0)1672 539250 Fax: +44 (0)1672 538038 www.nationaltrust.org.uk President: HRH The Prince of Wales Regional Chair: Clare Broom Regional Director: Mark Harold

Registered office: Heelis, Kemble Drive, Swindon, Wiltshire SN2 2NA Registered charity number 205846